
GEORGE-LITTLE ROCK COMMUNITY SCHOOL 

BOARD OF EDUCATION MINUTES 

 

The George-Little Rock Board of Education met in special session on Monday, February 25, 2019 in the 

Library in George.  Board President Doug Krull called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm with the reciting 

of the Pledge of Allegiance.  Board members present were Doug Krull, Wade Netten, Todd Klein, Curt 

Fiedler, and Kristi Landis.  Also in attendance were Superintendent John Eyerly, Board Secretary Cathy 

Bonestroo, and guests Nyla Hellinga and Darcy Hansmann. 

A quorum was established.  Citizens were invited to address the board noting the proper paperwork 

needing to be submitted to the Board President prior to the start of the meeting for up to a 5 minute 

speaking time.  No public comment was received.   

A motion to adopt the agenda was made by Fiedler, seconded by Klein, and carried 5-0. 

Discussion was held regarding amending Superintendent Eyerly’s current contract to add a family 

insurance benefit for April through June.  Krull noted that since this is a personnel issue that the board 

should enter into closed session. 

A motion to go into closed session at 7:03 pm per Iowa Code Chapter 21.51 (I) to discuss amending 

current superintendent contract was made by Fiedler and seconded by Klein.  A roll call vote was taken 

with Klein, Fiedler, Krull, Landis, and Netten all ayes and no nays.  Guests left the meeting.   

A motion to come out of closed session at 7:30 pm was made by Netten and seconded by Fiedler.  A roll 

call vote was taken with Klein, Fiedler, Krull, Landis, and Netten all ayes and no nays.  Guests were 

invited back into the room.  New guests included Dawn and Layton Arends. 

President Krull requested a motion to amend the superintendent current contract to add family insurance 

as a district paid benefit for April 1 through June 30.  Motion request was made 3 times.  Krull stated the 

motion died for lack of support.  Krull explained that insurance is still available to Superintendent Eyerly 

but would be through a payroll deduction.  Eyerly left the meeting after the motion was noted as dead 

while Krull was making the explanation. 

A motion to adjourn at 7:32 pm was made by Fiedler, seconded by Netten, and carried 5-0.  Krull 

expressed thanks to everyone for coming. 

 

 

 

 

 


